Taskforce Meeting 11 April 2007
Item 3.2

	MOnitoring the programme of action: highlights 


Purpose of Report
1 The purpose of this report is to identify any issues with the implementation of the 2006/2007 Programme of Action (POA) and provide an overview of the highlights since the Taskforce’s last meeting in February 2007.
Progress 
2 Good progress is being made to implement the Taskforce’s 2006/2007 POA.   Some intermediate milestones have been changed but this has not compromised agencies’ ability to meet final milestones. This means that the Taskforce is on-track to fully deliver on the first POA within the agreed timeframes.
Highlights
General

3 Meetings are being held between the Secretariat and Taskforce agencies to confirm implementation of the current POA. The meetings held to date have been extremely positive, have highlighted the enormous amount of work undertaken by agencies since July 2006 and confirm that agencies are on-track to deliver on the actions in the first POA.
2007/2008 POA

4 A workshop was held by the Taskforce on 15 March to begin building the 2007/2008 POA.  
5 On 22 March, the Taskforce’s Management Sub-committee agreed the key themes for the 2007/2008 POA and also agreed that the working title for this POA would be “The Ongoing Programme of Action”.
6 The Ongoing Programme of Action will build on the first POA, and will focus on prevention, leadership at all levels (individual, family/whānau, community, government and non government agencies) and capacity.  

7 The Deputy Chair of the Taskforce and other Taskforce members attended meetings with the Maori Reference Group and the Pacific Advisory Group to receive input from these groups on the second programme of action. 
Changing Attitudes and Behaviour

8 The Community Action Panel has met and processed applications for the Community Action Fund. The applications received show good geographical spread and are of a high calibre. 
9 The concepts for the multimedia campaign are being tested in the field, and the risk management strategy for the campaign is under development.

10 Family and Community Services delivered media training workshops in different regions around the country during the month of March. Representatives attending the training have included a range of NGOs. Feedback from participants has been positive and many commented that they had never before considered the possibility or effectiveness of using the news pages of their local media to raise awareness about and change attitudes to family violence. 

Improving Justice Sector Responses to Family Violence

11 Three of the four dedicated Family Violence Courts (Action 56) have 
opened.  Porirua and Masterton Courts opened on 14 March; the Auckland Courts on 27 March; and the Lower Hutt Court will be open by the end of April. 
12 Police are well on the way to delivering training to improve the enforcement of protection orders and the safety of victims in all districts.  Police have also developed a range of performance measures for police and prosecutors, are appointing family violence coordinators in the 12 Police Districts, and are completing the Prosecution Service Protection Orders Policy.
13 An information-sharing forum was held on 28 March in relation to improving justice sector responses and identifying best practice for effective information exchange.  The forum was well attended by a wide range of agencies. 

14 The Ministry of Justice is preparing information packs for victims of family violence.  The packs will include information on accessing protection orders, legal services, information about registering on the unpublished electoral rolls and available support. The information packs will be available in Courts from early May. 
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